Lancashire Evening Telegram Article By Charlotte Bradshaw
Riders in a storm

	

	  RIGHT OF WAY? Alison Kay on her horse on the disputed bridlepath


HORSE riders fighting to get a bridleway made official told a public inquiry they had been using the route for 50 years.

The inquiry into the proposed bridleway from Bankside Lane in Bacup to Tunstead Crescent, Stacksteads, got underway at Bacup Leisure Hall, Burnley Road, yesterday.

Lancashire County Council made an order to add it to the map last August.

But government officials "called in" the plans after Stephen and Gail Bould, of Top o' Th' Bank Farm, which the bridleway runs past, wrote a letter of objection.
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The couple said they had in fact constructed the route 16 years ago to provide a by-pass to take traffic away from their home.

They did not turn up to the inquiry but inspector Susan Doran allowed it to proceed in their absence.

Christine Peat, secretary of Forest of Rossendale Bridleways Association, told the inquiry she had evidence to show the route had been used for at least 50 years by horse riders, meaning it could be added to the map as a bridleway.

She added: "The Boulds say they are sympathetic to horse-riders but that is a joke. We just want the bridleway so we can get from A to B without having to go on the main roads."

The hearing was told that the Boulds had built a stone wall to prohibit horse riders and were forced to take it down by the county council.

Carole Green, of Sunnycroft, Woodland Avenue, Broadclough, Bacup, said she had used the route for 30 years and added: "I have never been challenged in my use of the claimed route until May 2004 when the owner of Top O' Th' Bank built a wall across the route."

County council solicitor Jane Turner added: "I am disappointed with the objector for not turning up.

"The objection letter was quite an angry letter and did call for a public inquiry which is what your officers reacted to.

"It may have been able to be dealt with in a different way which would have meant less work for Lancashire County Council and the people involved."

The inquiry was due to close today.
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